
Absences or 
Changes of Contact 

Details
Office phone 

number:
348-1489

or you can text on  
0212455214.

 

Thursday
1st 

August 
2019

Newsletter
Issue 2
Term 3

YOUNG LEADERS - THE WATTIES CANS FOR GOOD 
FUNDRAISER

The Young Leaders are promoting 'The Watties Cans for 
Good' fundraiser, on Wednesday the 7th of August.  
Students are encouraged to bring any can of food to school, 
(doesn't have to be Watties) and in exchange be able to 
wear their pyjamas at school for the day.  This is a such a 
worthy cause, and as you know there is always a shortage 
of food for our families in Rotorua.  If you would like to 
donate more cans, that would be wonderful.  All cans will be 
donated to our local Salvation Army.  Thank you! 

 

 



Principal Awards
 Awarded to students making exceptional effort and or achievement at school, 
therefore deserving of acknowledgement and recognition.  Presented to recipients 
on Friday 9th August at Assembly.

Whakapoungakau Team
A1: Ujwal Semwal for working really hard over the last few weeks of Term 2.  He has now moved up in 
Reading and Math which has been a result of his focus and finishing all tasks.  Ujwal is a Risk Taker and a 
Collaborator.  He contributes in groups and willingly shares his ideas.  What a great way to end last term.  
Well done.
A2: Jorjah Isaac for being an excellent learner in all curriculum areas.  Jorjah is working towards being 
an assessment capable learner at Glenholme School by knowing exactly what is required for her Learning 
Intentions and Success Criteria for reading, writing and math.  Jorjah makes a conscious effort to always 
check her Success Criteria and can show her teacher or her classmates where these appear in her mahi.  
Jorjah has set some master goals for herself based on her results from her PaCT (The Progress and 
Consistency Tool), and is currently working towards achieving these goals.  Well done Jorjah, Ka Mau te 
wehi!
A3: Anna Shapley for your diligence in writing. You work incredibly hard to achieve your learning 
intention by always self assessing to ensure you have included the success criteria. A3 are very fortunate to 
have a role model who continuously contributes to classroom discussions and shares with the class your 
example of what an excellent standard of writing looks like.
A4: Sophy Kang is an amazing role model for Glenholme school.  Sophy continually demonstrates a 
positive attitude towards learning. She is eager to ask for help when needing further support, she contributes 
fabulous ideas during class discussions and Sophy is always willing to help others. Ka mau te wehi Sophy, 
we love having such a kind, respectful, hard working student in A4.  
A5:  Devin Lambert for being a considerate student who constantly thinks about others. You share your 
belongings and time, you show respect for the diverse range of learners in A5 and always go out of your way 
to be inclusive. You are curious and show great determination to master any new learning intentions and 
success criteria that you are taught. You are happy to take risks and are fantastic at self regulation. Devin, 
you are Tu Meke!



Principal Awards
 Awarded to students making exceptional effort and or achievement at school, 
therefore deserving of acknowledgement and recognition.  Presented to recipients 
on Friday 9th August at Assembly.

Tihiotonga Team
B1: Khloe Grant for being a risk taker in maths. You are able to use known strategies to solve 
new problems and with teacher assistance you are learning how to explain your answer. You also 
are able to teach your peers and assist with their understanding.  Ka pai Khloe. Whaea Nicky is 
proud of you.
B2: Brody Carroll for being enthusiastic towards his learning and always trying his best.  Brody 
has been working hard on learning his spelling words and is gaining independence in his writing.  I 
can see your confidence growing Brody and I like how you are contributing to class discussion.  
Tino pai Brody, you are doing fabulous!  
B3:  Esther Aolele for being an outstanding role model in B3.  She always displays the Values 
and Dispositions in class and in the playground.  Esther is a responsible and independent learner 
who strives to complete her work to a high standard.  She cooperates with others and encourages 
everyone to do their best.  B3 is proud to have you in our class Esther, keep up the fantastic work!!
B4: Skyla-Raine Lucas always comes to school with a beautiful smile on her face. She is a 
friendly, thoughtful young lady who has many friends in B4. She has a positive attitude towards her 
learning and is gaining confidence to ask for help when she is stuck in the Learning Pit. Skyla has 
demonstrated on numerous occasions our school values. It is a pleasure having Skyla in our class. 
Pai rawa atu e hine. 
B5: Tony-Jesse Rapana-Isaac is a quiet but confident learner in B5. He displays the Glenholme 
School Values at all times and he is a polite, well mannered boy. Tony-Jesse is a capable student in 
all areas of the curriculum and he has shown good steady progress. Keep up the great effort 
Tony-Jesse, we love having you in B5.
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therefore deserving of acknowledgement and recognition.  Presented to recipients 
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Pukeroa Team

A6: Blake Firman for making exceptional 
progress in reading. Blake reflects the learning 
dispositions of the 'risk taker' and the 'thinker 
during reading time.  He can talk about 
different parts of the story and makes simple 
inferences about the stories he reads. Blake is 
engaged, determined and motivated. This 
attitude has seen you steadily climb the 
reading progressions. Mrs Kiel is incredibly 
proud of you. Keep up the winning attitude 
Blake! Tumeke!

C6: Ebony Reweti-Martens for being a 
positive and motivating C6 superstar! Ebony 
your attitude to your learning has grown 
immensely this year with you always striving to 
do your best. You have an inquisitive mind, 
especially with our Science learning, 
demonstrating your eagerness to explore, 
experiment, and talk about your learning. Keep 
up the hard mahi Ebony, you are awesome!

C7: Kyzah Mahuika  for your wonderful 
attitude and your consistent hard work.  Kyzah 
is a role model for students in C7, always 
showing the school values, and doing her best.  
She works very well independently, as well as 
collaborating effectively with her peers.  
Congratulations on your great effort Kyzah.

Pukehangi Team

B6: Kahu-Ariki Hokai for being a determined, 
hardworking learner in our class.  Kahu-Ariki listens 
carefully, concentrates closely and consistently does 
his best work.  He is an excellent role-model.  Keep up 
the great work, Kahu-Ariki.  We love having you in B6.

C8: Yashvi Gounder for her wonderful reading. 
Yashvi, you have mastered pointing to each word as 
you say it. You can talk about a book and retell what 
happens in a story. Everyone enjoys listening to your 
fantastic descriptions and explanations. Your reading 
practice at school and home has moved you up the 
reading rocket and you are now reading red books! Kai 
Pai Yashvi. Keep up the great reading.   

C9: Agustina Soto for being a focused, motivated  
learner.  Agustina listens carefully to what she needs to 
do to achieve her Learning Intentions and works hard 
to achieve her next steps.  She can now write most 
sounds in new words and is starting to use her letter 
sound knowledge to read her books.  Agustina, you 
are such a respectful, kind member of C9. What a 
great role model you are for all our new students.
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Glenholme WSB (Walking School Bus) 
● We have 2 Walking School Bus routes running this term (see map below)  The plan is to stick to just these two 

routes once a week for at least the first half of this term to give us a chance to iron out any wrinkles.
● There is an assigned coordinator for each route.  Thank you very much to the parents who have volunteered 

to be the co-ordinators. We appreciate you supporting the school with this new initiative. 
● Georgie Griffiths from RLC (Rotorua Lakes Council) will liaise with the coordinators during the term.
● The coordinators of the Green and Red routes have a list of children signed up to walk with them and the days 

they want to walk.  For now the buses will run on Mondays for the Green route, and Wednesdays for the Red 
route.

● There is a Glenholme WSB sign up information document at the school office.  It has the guidelines, sign 
–ups, routes and consent forms all within the one document.  If you are interested in your child being on one 
of the walking school buses please make sure you grab one from the school office.  The consent part of the 
form needs to be returned to the office as soon as completed, thank you.  

● Any parents, caregivers or whanau interested in volunteering as a coordinator please let Georgie know via her 
email Georgie.Griffiths@rotorualc.nz  

Georgie will be coming to assembly on Friday 9th August to tell everyone about the Glenholme Walking School Bus. 
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Sports News
Hockey, Netball and Miniball
Winter Sports codes (hockey, netball and miniball) resume this term. 
Hockey games are held on Saturday morning at the Small Bone Park hockey turf.
Netball is held at the Westbrook Netball Courts on Monday afternoon for our junior and 
middle school teams and on Saturday morning for our senior team.
Miniball games are held every Friday night at the Sportsdrome unless the venue is needed 
for another sporting event.
Draws are shared with the tamariki on the daily notices at school and with parents and 
whanau via our school facebook page.

BOP Rugby Sevens Tournament
Good luck to the group of Year 5 and 6 boys from the Whakapoungakau Team who will be 
representing the school at BOP tournament in week 4 on Tuesday 13th August. They have 
been training with Matua Erik since last term and look forward to competing against the 
other participating schools.

Term 4 Touch Rugby and Flippaball
Touch Rugby and Flippaball teams will be organised this term ready for the competition 
which will start at the beginning of term 4. If your child is interested in playing one of these 
sports remind them to listen out for the daily notices for meetings. The same teachers are in 
charge of these sports as were in Term 1. They look forward to parents and whanau 
volunteering to coach these teams, No coach = No Team.
Middle School Flippaball Manager: Whaea Allyson - acaines@glenholme.school.nz
Senior School Flippaball Manager: Whaea Kelly - kanaru@glenholme.school.nz

Junior School Touch Rugby Manager: Mrs Kiel - lkiel@glenholme.school.nz
Middle School Touch Rugby Manager: Whaea Jodene - jwilliams@glenholme.school.nz
Senior School Touch Rugby Manager: Matua Mark - meverson@glenholme.school.nz

School Sports Coordinator: Whaea Susan - sswanneason@glenholme.school.nz
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Message from the Police
The Police have received some complaints about unsafe behaviour by students crossing roads near 
Malfroy and Old Taupo Roads, especially near the West End traffic lights.  These students could be from 
Glenholme School and other schools in this area.
 
A reminder to all students about how to behave safely on and around our roads, and that often younger 
children will follow their lead, and may end up crossing in unsafe places, and sometimes following bigger 
faster kids over the road, but not being as fast.  
 
A reminder a to all students walking to school about being safe, and to use the pedestrian cross signals 
at the Westend lights.  
They will be increasing the number of police patrols near this intersection 
 

National day of support for principals - Friday 9th August
The teachers and support staff of Glenholme School are joining with their colleagues all over the 
country on 9 August to call on the government to give primary and intermediate principals a fair 
deal. We need your support as we stand up for our principal, and all principals.

Teachers recently won pay parity with their secondary colleagues, because a teacher is a 
teacher, regardless of the age of their students. But the government refused to give primary and 
intermediate principals parity with principals of comparably sized secondary schools, or any 
support for growing workloads. In small schools, principals are doing a complex job but often 
without any extra support, and while teaching as well.  These principals are often paid less than 
some teachers in large schools.

We’re calling on the Government to do the right thing by principals. It’s only fair.

On 9 August, teachers and support staff will be wearing Green.  Please come out and support the 
principals of Aotearoa, who do such a vital job leading the teaching and learning in our schools.  

 



Five Year Old New Entrant 
Pre–Enrolments 

Glenholme School welcomes 
new arrivals to the school.
Parents of students who live 
within the home zone and 
intend enrolling
their child at any time during 
the year should notify the 
school to assist
the school to plan 
appropriately for the next 
terms.
We would like to encourage 
parents to contact Mrs Molly 
Norton (Deputy Principal) to 
confirm future student 
enrolments. To help determine 
future classroom placements, 
it is vital that the school has as 
much information as possible 
about future students. 
Enrolment forms are available 
at the school office or you can 
contact 
Mrs Norton Deputy Principal 
348-1489 ext 203 or email
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Glenholme School Events
 

Awhi Educare
Awhi Educare is now offering

● 30 hours free service
● Open in school holidays

2019 Board of Trustees

Board Chairperson - Kapie Tawhai
Principal - Sarah Thompson

Staff Representative - Donna Burns
Parent Representatives:

Jenny Packham
Darryn Onekawa

Marc Brierley

  

Week 2
31st July Academic Achievement Discussions
1st August Academic Achievement Discussions
Week 3
6th August BOT Meeting 5.30pm
7th August Watties Cans for Good Fundraiser - Pyjama Day                              
9th August School Assembly 9.15am
Week 4
14th August BOP Rugby Sevens Tournament
Week 5
23rd August School Assembly 9.15am
Week 6
30th August Daffodil Day Fundraiser
Week 9
16-20th September Art Week

No Assembly this week.
Week 10
24th September CBOP Winter Sports Field Day
27th September End of Term 3

School Term Dates - 2019
Term Three: 22nd July – 27th September   
Term Four : 14th October – 13th December

 

 
 
 

School donations are greatly appreciated. Donations from 
parents and whanau are wisely allocated toward student 
special programmes. Please consider supporting the 
school and making provisions for our students that they 
may miss out on if donations are not made. 
EASY PAY YOUR FEES……….
Pay your child’s donations, sport fees and school trips the 
easy way directly via internet. 

           Bank account 03 1552 0169773 00 Reference - 
your child's full name


